
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are currently recruiting child and young adult participants ages 11 to 25 and their parents 
for a study called Exploring social and adaptive functioning in people with rapid-onset functional 
tic-like behaviors. This study has been approved by the University of Calgary Conjoint Health 
Research Ethics Board (REB21-1351). 
 
This study will examine the social and adaptive functioning, quality of life, mental health, social 
media use, and impact of the COVID-19 pandemic on patients with functional tic-like 
behaviours. 
  
 

 
 
 
This study will ask participants to complete an online questionnaire that will take 60 to 90 
minutes of your time. Participants will also be asked to attend an online clinical interview 
conducted over ZOOM that will take 30 to 50 minutes to complete. Parents of participants will 
also be asked to complete a questionnaire about their family, stress, and how the COVID-19 
pandemic has affected them that will take 20 minutes to complete. Eligible participants will 
receive a $50 e-gift card from their choice of Amazon, The Bay, Walmart, or Sephora for their 
participation.  
 
If you are interested, please contact the research coordinator listed below for more 
information. 
 
Research Coordinator 
Lindsay Berg 
Email: lindsay.berg@ucalgary.ca 
Telephone: (403) 612-0978 


